Minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held in the

Memorial Institute Roos on Monday 9th October 2023  

Present: Cllrs D Winter(Chair), A Billany, A Dodson, G Massey and B West.

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs T Cook, M Maltas. B Nisbet

and B Smales.
1. Consideration of Councillor’s declaration of interests
There were no changes declared by members to the register of interests.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 11th September 2023
These were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

Matters arising from the minutes
3. Dogger Bank D Wind Farm
Following the attendance of Rachel Palmer of SSE at the last meeting the Clerk confirmed that he had discussed further with her the possibility of holding an 

in-person event in Roos and that she had confirmed again that as the scheme 

progressed this would be favourably considered. 
4. ERYC village taskforce visit
The Chair reported that ERYC had now cut back the overgrown tree near Halfway Cottage in Main Street and that apart from highway lining refreshment at various locations the taskforce schedule of works had been completed.

5. Proposed litter bin near the school
The Clerk reported that he had submitted an application to the Burton Pidsea Wind Farm Fund for the purchase and installation of an LBY/6 litter bin for siting in Main Street as agreed at the last meeting and that a decision was expected in the near future.
6. Christmas tree
Cllr Billany confirmed that she had ordered a ten foot Norwegian Spruce from the local supplier in Roos costing £50.00 for erection as usual on the village green.

7. Website
Cllr Billany reported that she had not had an opportunity to discuss with Mr Ainley the webmaster role but would do so in the near future.

8. Speeding motorcyclists
The Clerk confirmed that he had raised the issue once again with the Police and that he was informed that where possible surveillance operations would be stepped up in future commencing next spring.

9. Public session
Mr Rannard a governor at Roos school expressed concern at the proposed ERYC vehicle stopping restrictions at the school and commented that the proposal would have adverse consequences for the school, parents and children as a considerable number of pupils live in outlying areas and obviously are not able to walk to school.

Following Mr Rannard's comments it was agreed that a site meeting of interested parties be sought with ERYC Traffic Management to discuss the likely implications

of the proposed stopping restrictions.   
10. Correspondence
The Clerk reported that he had previously circulated details of  the ERYC Safeguarding guidance in respect of children and young people and the proposed stopping restrictions at Roos school which matter had been addressed in the previous  public session.

He also read a letter received from ERYC with regard to its Changing Coasts project which was intended to create a a long term sustainable approach to managing the impacts of a changing coastline with drop-in sessions scheduled nearby at Aldbrough Village Hall on 17th October and Withernsea Meridian Centre on 23rd October both between 2pm and 7pm and that posters supplied by ERYC announcing the sessions had been placed in the notice boards.

Planning
There were no new applications for the Council's consideration and comment was made that it was understood that the proposed development at North Farm Rectory Road had been approved and that near to Hansa House had been withdrawn although official confirmation from ERYC on both applications had not yet been received.

11. Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following account:- 

B Lee - salary/expenses for three months - £1100.00

12. Tunstall garden account
The Treasurer reported that Lloyds had offered a fixed rate deposit account of 3.5% for six months of the existing account which it was agreed to accept and that the account be utilised in future for funding other Council projects and not solely for the possible provision of allotments as has been the case in the past. 
Any other business
The Chair reported that a local resident Mr Stephenson was undertaking litter picking in Roos and that ERYC was supplying him with pink plastic bags to be left by existing litter bins for collection by its operatives and the Council welcomed Mr Stephenson's public spiritedness in voluntarily carrying out the work.

It was reported that there was a minor build up of debris in Roos Beck at the church grilles which was not affecting the water flow and the Chair commented that he would inspect the area and it was also agreed that an inspection of the length of the watercourse be carried out early in the new year.

Members were reminded that the poppy display kindly supplied and donated by Gemma Dee for this year's Remembrance Sunday would shortly be evident.
Next meeting
The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 13th November commencing at 7.30pm unless previously advised.

.

